

Executive Summary Board of Education Meeting

DATE: September 4, 2025

TOPIC: Raptor Technologies, LLC Subscription Agreement

PREPARED BY: Jordan Stephen

Recommended for:

□ Action

□ Discussion

☑ Information

Purpose/Background:

Last month the Administration was asked to proceed with specific elements from the security recommendations presentation. The information below contains part of those recommendations.

The district has utilized Raptor's Visitor Management System for the past 10 years to enhance building security by screening visitors' government-issued photo IDs against national sex offender databases and a customized list of prohibited individuals. The system also generates temporary badges displaying the visitor's name, date, and purpose of visit. As part of a planned upgrade, the district will implement Raptor's Advanced Visitor Management System, which includes self-service check-in capabilities. This will allow for the deployment of 10–12 self-service kiosks using existing equipment to streamline badge printing. Visitors who encounter issues will still have the option to check in manually at the main office. In addition, the district will benefit from the integration of the Raptor Pass application, which enables pre-authorized visitors, vendors, and contractors to check in using a secure, regenerating QR code for building access.

This item has been reviewed by the District Legal Counsel and they noted that since the product does not add any new terms and conditions, no additional amendments to the contract would be necessary. As indicated by Counsel we still have a valid signed amendment from 2022 which remains in effect for all renewals and service agreements from Raptor.

Fiscal Impact:

\$2,154 for the equipment, licensing and support for the upgraded Raptor VisitorSafe Product. Yearly Recurring costs for this product will be \$1,196. Total recurring costs for the Raptor VisitorSafe Product will be \$3,976 for all four locations.

Recommendation:

The Facilities Committee concurs with the Administration's recommendation to the Board of Education to approve the contract for Raptor Technologies, LLC for the upgrade to the VisitorSafe Management System in the amount of \$2,154 from August 1, 2025 to January 31, 2026.